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Newsletter 
“Who God Says I Am” 

Sundays at 11:00 am 

During September 
we will be starting a 
series looking at Who 
God Says we are.  
Don’t believe what 
the world tells you.  
Come and find out 
what God says. 

Inside this issue: 

September Verse 
 

Psalms 139:14 
 

I praise you because I am fearfully 
and wonderfully made; 

your works are wonderful, 
I know that full well.  

Baptism Class 
September 14th  
 

Membership Classes 
October 5-26 
Are you ready to take the NEXT 
step in your walk with Christ.  
Check out either class Sundays at 
9:45 am in the Conference Room. 
Sign up at the Welcome Center. 

 

Sign Up Sunday 
September 7th after the 
AM service 
 
Now is the time to join a 
Growth Group and get involved 
and connected.  See pages 2-4 
for groups that are meeting 
now and beginning soon.  Sign 
up September 7th or find out 
more about a specific group on 
the 7th. 
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Growth Groups 
In September, Bethany’s Growth Groups will be kicking off their fall lineup.  Many 
are starting a new series or topic.  These Growth Group are designed to help the 
Bethany Family make disciples of Jesus Christ who love God, love others, and 
serve both.  Some classes are listed multiple times for ease in finding them by 
category.  Choose a Growth Group you are interested in and sign up during our 
Sign Up Sunday, September 7th in the foyer or just show up. 
 

Sunday Morning Growth Groups (starting at 9:45 a.m.) 
 Experiencing God - This Sunday morning adult group will be working through the series called 

Experiencing God that will discuss how we can know and do the will of God.  See Ken B with any 
questions.  This group meets in room108 starting September 14. 

 1 Corinthians - For Ladies - An in depth study in Room 103.  Contact Mary W with questions. 

 The Bible Through the Ages - A class on the history of God’s Word.  They meet in Room 105.  Contact 
Greg K with questions. 

 The Book of James - Meets in Room 203, contact Jeff L for details.   

 Young Adults - for adults aged 18 to 29, who desire to grow deeper as followers of Christ.   They meet 
in Room 221 (the Fireside Room).  Contact Andrew & Olivia M with questions.   

 Middle School & High School Students On Sundays, 6-12th grade students are encouraged to check 
out this Growth Group.  They meet in Room 213 until construction is finished on the Teen Room.  
Contact Pastor Mark with questions.   

 Kids Connection is for children from birth-5th grade.  Babies and toddlers meet in Room 102 in the 
gym and Preschool through 5th grade meet in the Lower Level and has age appropriate bible lessons, 
fun games and other activities.  Contact Dawn W with questions. 

 

Sunday Evening Growth Group 
 The Life and Death of Jesus’s Disciples - meet in Room 108 at 5:00 p.m. starting September 21. 

Contact Pastor Mark with questions. 

 When God’s Spirit Moves (off site)   They will meet on the 2nd & 4th Sunday Nights at the Billings 
house, starting September 22 from 5:00-8:00pm.  Contact Ken or Joyce B with questions.   

 Doing Good—What Happens When Christians Live Like Christians by Chip Ingram.  This focuses on 
the book of Titus.  They will start meeting in Room 108 after the Evening Service at 6:30 pm the 2nd 
and 4th Sundays of the month. Their first meeting is September 14th.  See Patti D for details.  

 

Wednesday Night Growth Groups (starting at 7:00 p.m.) 
 Prayer Meeting gathers to pray for God to move in us, the community and the world.  They meet in 

the Auditorium.  Contact Ken B with questions. 

 Kids Learn What They Live - Mom’s Connect Growth Group works to reassure mothers that they are 
not alone.  They meet in Room 200 starting September 10.  Contact Patti D or Jill G with questions. 

 The Book of Acts - for Women.  They meet in Room 108 starting September 10th at 7:00pm  Contact 
Mary W with questions.  

 The Book of Acts - for Men.  The class meets Wednesday night at 7:00 pm in the Conference Room.  
See James M or Scott G for details. 

OBEY SCRIPTURE 
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Women’s Growth Groups 
 1 Corinthians” by Max Lucado  They meet in Room 103 on Sunday mornings at 9:45 a.m.  Starting 

September 14th they will be begin a new study on “1 Corinthians” by Max Lucado.  Contact Mary W 
with questions. 

 When Faith Becomes Sight HEAVEN” by Jennifer Rothschild - for those ladies desiring to study & 
grow together.  Meeting 2nd & 4th Mondays starting Sept 22, in Room 108 at 7:00 pm.  See Joyce B 
for details. 

 Matthew - Pray Like This  They will meet in Room 108 on Tuesday mornings from 9:30 a.m. – 11:00 
a.m. starting September 16th.  Contact Kathy T & Chris C with questions. 

 Kids Learn What They Live  aims to reassure mothers that they are not alone.  They will meet in Room 
200 on Wednesday evenings at 7:00 pm, starting September 10.  Contact Patti D or Jill G with 
questions. 

 The Book of “Acts” by Elizabeth George  They will meet in Room 108 on Wednesday evenings at 
7:00 pm, starting September 10.  Contact Mary W with questions. 

 

Men’s Growth Groups 
 The Book of Romans - Saturday Mornings  Meets Saturday mornings from 8:00-9:30 a.m. in Room 

108.  Contact Tom M with questions. 
 The Book of Acts - Wednesday Nights  Meets Wednesday night at 7:00 pm in the Conference Room.  

See James M or Scott G for details. 
 

Miscellaneous Growth and Support Groups 
 When God’s Spirit Moves by Jim Cymbala.  They will meet on the 2nd & 4th Sunday Nights at the 

Billings house, starting September 21 from 5-8 pm.  Contact Ken or Joyce B with questions. 
 Griefshare is a biblical support group led by caring people who have experienced grief and are 

successfully rebuilding their lives. Together, they will walk that long path with those who grieve 
towards healing and hope for the future.  They meet Sunday’s from 1:00-2:30 pm in Room 108 
starting September 7.   Contact Sue K, Brenda S or Jean L with questions. 

 Doing Good What Happens When Christians Live Like Christians by Chip Ingram.  This study 
focuses on the book of Titus.  They will start meeting in Room 108 Sunday Evenings after the evening 
service at 6:30 pm the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month. Their first meeting is September 14th.  See 
Patti D for details.  

 Taco Bout Jesus is a Growth Group for adults in the home of Eric & Sam S  They will meet two nights a 
month.  Stop by the table on September 7th for more information. 

OBEY SCRIPTURE 

Men’s Ministry Kickoff Breakfast 
The Men’s ministry will kick off for the fall with a breakfast 
on Saturday, September 6th at 8:30 am in the gym.  More 
information will be given about opportunities for the fall 
including the Men’s Retreat, Growth Groups and other 
opportunities.  This breakfast is open to all men.  Please 
sign up for the breakfast so they can have a count for food. 
 

Work Day 
After the breakfast on September 6th the Trustees invite all 
men that can stay to help do a couple projects around the church.  The plan to work from 10 am—noon. 
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Wednesday Nights at Bethany 
Beginning September 10th from 6:15 - 8:30pm 

Dinner at 6:15 pm  
Every Wednesday that kids and youth clubs meet, dinner will be available to anyone 
interested in joining us.  Doors will open at 6:15pm, with Dinner served from 6:20-6:45 in 
the Gym.  Clean-up will take place around 6:45 pm for clubs to start at 7:00 pm.  Help is 
always needed for setup, serving and cleanup.  Contact Mary W to help. 

 

Programs from 7:00 - 8:30 pm 
 

Kids Connection.  Elementary students are invited to join us for Kids Connection Club 
time on Wednesday nights from 7:00-8:30 pm throughout the school year. During club 
time, students will have the chance to enjoy a variety of activities, including gym time, 
game time, craft time, bible study lessons, and fun with friends. Boys in 1st-5th grade 
meet upstairs to start at 7 pm and girls 1st-5th grade meet downstairs. Throughout the 
year, several field trips are often planned as well. Come, bring a friend and check it out! 
 
Souled Out is for all teens in grades 6-12.  They start in the Teen Room.  This fall the High 
School students will be going through Alpha for Youth and the Middle School students 
will be learning a Walk Thru of the Old Testament.  Each night can have some crazy 
games, maybe some food, and always a time to bring the things we wonder about, 
struggle with, and need to learn more about, to the God who is writing our story each 
day. 
 
Prayer Meeting takes place in the Auditorium and is open to anyone who would like to 
come and pray.  They spend the evening praying for our family, friends, neighbors and 
anyone who needs prayer.  From Bethany’s children to shut-ins, they bring them all 
before the throne of God Almighty.  All are welcome.   
 
Mothers of School Age Children are invited to our Mom’s Connect Class which meets in 
Room 200 at 7 pm.  This group will help guide you through the challenging years of 
growth and discovery with your family.  They are beginning a Book called “Children Learn 
What They Live”.  Contact Patti D or Jill G with questions. 
 
A Women’s Bible Study meets in Room 108 at 7 pm and studies topics near and dear to 
a woman’s heart.  They will begin a study called “Acts” by Elizabeth George.  Contact 
Mary W with questions. 
 
A Men’s Bible Study will be meeting in the Conference Room at 7 pm and will be 
studying the book of Acts.  This is a great opportunity for Men to fellowship and learn as 
they study the scripture together.  Contact James M or Scott G with questions. 
 
* Classes for Birth through Kindergarten are available from September 10, 2025 through 

May 20, 2026. 

OBEY SCRIPTURE 
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Operation Christmas Child Update 
September has arrived, and Bethany is gearing up for our Fall activities. 
There are plenty of opportunities for you to use your God given talents to serve. Operation Christmas Child 
2025 is on its final stretch here at Bethany. In just two months all the work completed during the year will 
come to a close, as we pack and ship 1,000 shoeboxes on November 8th. These boxes will begin their 
journey to a child who need to hear about Jesus. 
 

We are so thankful for all the supplies that many of you have purchased. We want to give a big THANK YOU 
to those who came out on project days and helped us in getting the items ready for packing. It is a big job 
and we couldn't do it without many hands.  Besides our packing days, many of you stepped up with 
sewing, cutting material, and working on other items at home. Our last work day is September 19th. 
We hope to see you there. 
 

Looking for a few last minute items: ponytail holders, scissors, pink erasers, children’s 
card games like Go Fish, Crazy Eights and Rummy,  

Sun Glasses for all ages, and pencil bags (9.5 x 7.5 inches) 
Dates to Remember: 
Friday, Sept 19th – Project Day 10 am - 2 pm 
Sunday, Oct 5th – Operation Christmas Child Fundraiser Dinner (after AM service) 
Saturday, Nov 3rd – Prime Timers Workday 
Saturday, Nov 8th - OCC Packing Party 10 am 

Operation Christmas Child Fundraiser Dinner 
October 5th, 2025 at 12:30 pm 
On Sunday, October 5th, following the morning service, the Mission team will host 
Bethany’s annual Operation Christmas Child Fundraiser. Our goal is to raise the 
funds needed to ship the 1,000 boxes we hope to fill in November.  The shipping 
cost for each box is $10, so approximately $10,000 is needed to cover these costs. 
 
Please join us for a great dinner, followed by a time of music and worship led by 
Eric Scholtens. Our guest speaker for the afternoon is Bonny K. Bonny who received  
a Shoebox as a child in Uganda, will share that experience with us. 
There is no charge for the dinner, but we do have limited seating. Please save your 
spot by signing up at the Welcome Center or online using the Church Center App. 
Also be in prayer for what you might give for this ministry, which is helping to bring 
Jesus to children across the globe, one shoe box at a time.    
Operation Christmas Child - Sending Hope around the world 

LIVE GENEROUSLY 
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CHILDREN’S MINISTRY  

Newborn - 5th graders 

Wednesday Night Kids Connection 
Back to School” means back to Wednesday night Kids Connection. We will kick off 
our new school year on Wednesday, September 10th!  We meet Wednesdays 
from September 10, 2024 to May 20, 2026 starting with dinner at 6:15 pm 
(available to the whole family).  Kids Connection activities then run from 7-8:30 

What’s Next: 

 

Sat, Oct. 11th………..  Upland Hills Farm Field Trip   10 am 
Sun, Oct. 26th……….. Trunk or Treat at Bethany       4-6 pm 

BETHANY BIBLE BUCK STORE CONTINUES... 
Open on Sundays from 12:15 - 12:45 pm 
With the new school year, we wanted to remind everyone that those kids in 1-5th 
grade can still earn Bible Bucks that can be spent in our Bethany Bible Bucks Store.  
Students can earn Bethany Bucks by attending church on Sundays & Wednesdays, 
memorizing bible verses, bringing their Bibles to class, bringing new friends, and 
finishing other incentives throughout the year.  Bible Bucks can be spent right away or 
saved up for larger items.  Our store is located downstairs in the Kids Connection Hall 
and is open from 12:15-12:45 pm each Sunday.  Students are encouraged to save and 
keep track of their own Bible Bucks as a way to help them learn responsibility in a fun way.  We will have 
envelopes available for them to save their Bucks in to start the year, but we also ask that parents 
encourage their students to keep organized especially if they are saving for something special.  See Dawn 
W if you have any questions.  

pm. 
 Nursery - Ages Birth to 3 years (not potty trained) - Toddler nursery room (SW corner of the gym) 
 Preschool - Ages 3 (must be potty trained) - Kindergarten - Lower Level,  Room 6 
 Girls Kids Connection - 1st-5th graders - Lower Level in Mick Hall 

Sunday Kids Connection  
Sundays also include Kids Connection for children from birth - 5th grade.  We have a nursery for all those 
not yet potty trained, along with a Preschool & Kindergarten class, and out Elementary Kids Connection 
every Sunday from 9:45 am - 12:15 pm.  You can check in at the Middle Doors and our Kids Connection 
Crew will keep your children safe, having fun, and learning more about Jesus! 

Promotion Sunday - September 7th 
Students will be promoted to their new grade and class on Sunday, 
September 7th.  This means that students going into 1st grade are welcome 
to join us in Elementary Kids Connection.  To honor this special day with a 
little fun, all students are encouraged to wear their favorite sports outfit.  
Students now in 6th grade are welcome to join the 9:45 am Souled Out Bible 
Study in room 213 and then join their family in service at 11 am. 
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YOUTH MINISTRY  

 

Search Committee Update 
The Youth Pastor Search Committee has been hard at work!  We have reviewed 48 
resumes so far, and recently interviewed two strong applicants, and are now moving 
forward with a second interview for one of those two candidates next month. To widen 
our search, we have joined two new resume search engines which has caused us to 
increase our meeting frequency. 

We are prayerfully hopeful that we will find the right Youth Pastor for our church soon. 
Thank you for your support and prayers as we continue this important process!  I   f you know of anyone 
who might be interested in this important role, please encourage them to send their resume to 
searchcommittee@connect2bethany.org. 

Middle School   6-8th Grade 

 

High School       9-12th Grade 

 
 

Middle School and High School Wednesday Kick Off 
The Souled Out Youth Leaders have been busy planning for upcoming 
Wednesday nights and other activities.  Join us starting September 10th after 
dinner in our newly remodeled Teen Room to hear about all the excitement.  
We will meet every Wednesday from 7- 8:30 pm starting September 10th with 
special events for Middle and High School students.     

Sundays in Souled Out - Student Bible Study  
Students in 6th-12th grade are encouraged to join us at 9:45 each Sunday morning as we dig deeper in 
God’s word.  This is the time to really grow and stretch our knowledge of Christ and His Word while 
spending time with peers.  We will meet in room 213 (and later in the youth room once construction is 
done). 
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LIVE GENEROUSLY 

Prime Timers September 18th 
 

For those that registered for our trip to 
Turkeyville on September 18th we will be 
leaving at 8:45 am.  This trip is now FULL.  

 

College Care Packages 
Donations needed, Reminder! 
There are lists of needed items at the Welcome Center.  Boxes are sent 3 times a 
school year.  We presently have 7 college students, so please make sure we have 
enough for everyone.  If you have any questions, please contact Katherine DeKeyser.  
If you would like to send a note of encouragement, you could ask Katherine when she 
is sending boxes, or check with the office to get addresses of each college student. 

 

Faithfully Fit 
Thursdays starting September 11 
On Thursdays from 6:30-8:30 p.m., Katherine DeKeyser, 
who is a Fitness Specialist with a BS in Exercise Science, 
will lead a 10 week course for ladies through November 
13, to help us achieve a stronger, FIT body through a 
conditioning circuit program in the gym.  Each night will 
also include a time of insight to keep us inspired, 
encouraged and motivated.  Please wear loose clothing 
and comfortable shoes.  If you have any hand weights, feel free to bring them along and don’t forget to 
bring a water bottle to keep yourself hydrated!  Any questions, see Katherine D.   

 

Fall Retreats for Men and Women 

There is still time to register for our Women and Men 
Retreats at Center Lake Bible Camp (near Cadillac) for their fall retreats.  If you are interested in attending, 
you will register at the Centerlake.org website.  If you would like transportation, you can register at 
Bethany for a ride.  The cost for the retreats starts at $144 and goes up from there based on the 
accommodations selected.  For questions see Dawn W (women) or Kevin D(men). 
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MISSIONS  

 

Update on our friends – September 

Tim & Katie  They have been having unusually hot weather as they begin a new 
school year. They took four international students to church this past Sunday 
morning to witness the baptism of two 7 year old girls. They continue to meet on 
campus for their Bible study. Please pray with them for returning students and new 
students to attend and that God would continue to bless their outreach and 
ministry on the international high school campus.  Tim is busy with a multitude of 
tasks before starting up his primary ministries of preaching, lecturing, counseling, and writing. The 
battle for a biblical understanding of gender and sexuality is intensifying in churches and Tim continues 
to play a central role in encouraging evangelical churches to remain faithful to the Scriptures. This fall, 
along with normal preaching responsibilities, he will be giving a series of training lectures. He's also 
trying to complete the translation of his book, ”Biblical Answers for Struggling Marriage.” Most 
importantly, the next several months will be crucial to the future of Family Forum locally. Please pray for 
God’s wisdom and a minimum of distractions as he works toward these goals. Tim & Katie were able to 
enjoy a bit of vacation earlier this month. They rested, and had good visits with family. They are looking 
forward to getting things started up again and appreciate your prayers for health and wisdom and 
strength as they continue on.  “May the nations praise You, O God. Yes, may all the nations praise You.” 
Psalm 67:3 

 

Nathan & Lynn - Lynn was in México for three weeks as Executive Committee Chair, she led a conference 
through two weeks of meetings and decision-making for the future. She met with the translation team 
and worked on plans for them to continue working remotely. She packed up the remainder of their 
belongings and brought back what she could, stored some, and sold the rest.  Nathan held down life in 
Iowa, finishing up some reports as well as his summer class. He should receive a new queue of projects 
for the fall in the next few days. He is taking one class this semester along with a capstone project to his 
degree program.  Together, they took a few days of vacation when Lynn returned and spent some time 
hiking. Since then, Lynn’s dad passed away quite suddenly on August 26th.  Please pray for the family 
and for the work they do to continue! 

 

Church Needs that YOU can help with: 
We need people... 

· Willing to help with driving people to appointments or church 
· Help with home repairs 
· Visiting shut-ins 
· Help with meals for shut-ins 
· McGlinnen volunteers - to help with our community 
· Hospitality Team- greeters 
· Coffee - Sunday Morning crew 
· Pastor Prayer Partners - pray during the service 
· Office Project volunteers 
· Nursery workers 
  Bible Buck Store volunteers 
· Preschool Workers/helpers 
· Teachers, subs and other volunteers 

Contact the office to start helping. 
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BUILD COMMUNITY 

Women’s Ministry 
 

Daughter of the King Fall Kick Off & Craft  
September 5th at 6:30 pm 
The ladies of Bethany (14 and older) are gathering for a night of 
fellowship and fun, and you are invited!  We will have a ministry 
update, snacks, and a wooden craft hosted by our very own 
Amber Quinn.  Examples are at the Welcome Center to order 
when you sign-up.  The craft which is optional is approximately 
$25.  See Patti D with any questions.  
 

Women’s Retreat at Center Lake Bible Camp - September 12-14  
In a few short weeks our women are headed to Center Lake Bible Camp for a weekend of growth studying 
the Sermon on the Mount.  The speaker for the weekend is Sara Krieg.  The cost for the weekend starts at 
$144 for basic accommodations (think bunkbed and bring your own bedding) and goes up for more 
plush accommodations (think queen sized bed with linens).  To sign up, go directly to https://
centerlake.campbrainregistration.com/.  If you would like to ride in the church van, register at 
connect2Bethany.org for a seat, because spots are limited.  The van will leave around Noon on Friday, 
September 12th and will return Sunday, around 4:00 pm. 
 

Compassion Pregnancy Center Ministry 
One of Bethany’s outreach ministries is Compassion Pregnancy Center.  We 
support them by hosting their Mom’s Support group called “Mothership” once a 
month, and a yearly fundraising event each September called Crop & Craft- September 13 - See Patti De 
Keyser), and we collect diapers and hygiene items periodically to aid those moms in need.   Compassion 
Pregnancy Center is relocating soon to their new home in Fraser, on the corner of Utica and Masonic.  If 
YOU would be interested in helping them move or have any questions, please let Patti D know so she can 
give you details. 

Quilting Group 
It’s with hearts of gratitude and blessings that the Bethany ladies Quilt Group is ending its mission work. 
Started almost 20 years ago with five members, we are now finishing up - having donated over 920 quilts 
in all to many different needs. All the quilts have a Bible verse sewn on the back of them.  Members have 
changed over the years with now only two of the original members still involved – Janet Zilafro, and Diana 
Howell.  We have had great times of fellowship while working and praying together.   

 
The places we have donated to are the Detroit Rescue Mission, Lutheran 
World Relief, Life Challenge program, Crisis Pregnancy Center, Hurricane 
Relief in Harvey, Texas (through the Mount Clemens Rotary), Christian Ultra-
sound Service, Abigayle Ministries and Grace Centers of Hope in Pontiac.  
The quilts were all received with gratefulness and joy. We have been 
blessed immensely to have been involved in this ministry. We are all thank-
ful to Bethany for those who have donated and supported us and the Mis-
sion Committee’s help in covering some of the costs.  We will be making 
our last quilt drop off to Grace Centers of Hope on Wednesday, September 
17, 2025.  
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SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

SEPTEMBER 2025 
CHURCH CALENDAR 

 
9:45 am 

Growth Groups 
& Kids Connection 

11:00 am 
Worship Service 

& Kids Connection 
1:00 pm  

Griefshare 
5:00 pm 

Evening Service 

9:30 am 
Ladies Bible Study 

 
5:00 pm 

Youth Committee  
Meeting 

7:00 pm 
Finance Committee 

Meeting 
 

7:00 pm 
Ladies Monday Night 

Bible Study 

6:15 pm 
Wednesday Dinner 

 
7:00 pm 

Wednesday Night Groups 
Wednesday Bible Study 

Prayer Meeting 

9:30 am 
Ladies Bible Study 

 
6:30 pm 

Trustee Meeting 

 

8:00 am 
Men’s Bible Study 

 
9:00 am 

Compassion 
Crop & Craft 

6:30 pm 
Faithfully Fit 

11:30 am  
Men’s Luncheon 

 
6:15 pm 

Wednesday Dinner 
 

7:00 pm 
Wednesday Night Kick 

OFF for all Groups 
Wednesday Bible Study 

Prayer Meeting 

12:30 pm 
Single Senior Luncheon 

at Rivercrest  
 

6:30 pm 
Faithfully Fit 

8:00 am 
Men’s Bible Study 

n  For Everyone 

n  For Women 

n  For Men 

n  For Committee Members 

n  For 1st-5th Graders 

n  For 6th-12th Graders 

n  For 18-29 Year Olds 

n  For PrimeTimers (50 +) 

 

8:00 am 
Men’s Bible Study 

8:30 am 
Men’s Ministry Kickoff 

Breakfast 

9:45 am 
Growth Groups & Kids 

Connection 
11:00 am 

Worship Service  
COMMUNION 

12:15 pm 
SIGN UP SUNDAY 

1:00 pm 
Griefshare new Session 

5:00 pm 
Evening Service 

  9:45 am 
Growth Groups & Kids 

Connection 
Baptism Class 

11:00 am 
Worship Service & Kids 

Connection 
1:00 pm 

Griefshare 
5:00 pm 

Evening Service 

 

Drop-In Volleyball 
Tuesdays, 6:30-8:30 pm (September 9 & 23) 
For those 16+, we invite you to come play volleyball. No fees, no equipment, just a 
night of fun and a time to build relationships. Questions? Contact Katherine D. 

October Newsletter  
Articles Due 

 
10:00 am 

OCC Project Day 
 

11:00 am 
Missions Meeting 

 
6:30 pm 

Teacher Volunteer 
Meeting / Appreciation 

Dinner 

6:30 pm 
Drop-In Volleyball 

 
7:00 pm 

Deacon Meeting 

6:30 pm 
Daughters of the King 
Kick Off & Craft Night 

9:45 am 
Growth Groups 

& Kids Connection 
11:00 am 

Worship Service 
& Kids Connection 

12:15 pm 
Coffee with Staff 

1:00 pm  
Griefshare 

5:00 pm 
Evening Service 

COLOR CODE 

6:15 pm 
Wednesday Dinner 

 
7:00 pm 

Wednesday Night 
Groups 

Wednesday Bible Study 
Prayer Meeting 

6:30 pm 
Deaconess Meeting 

Women’s Retreat at Center Lake 

Women’s Retreat 

Men’s Retreat at Center Lake 

Men’s Retreat 

8:45 am 
Prime Timers to 

Turkeyville 
 

6:30 pm 
Faithfully Fit 

 
9:30 am 

Ladies Bible Study 
 

6:30 pm 
Drop–In Volleyball 
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Bethany has been established on the corner of 
15 Mile Road and Beaconsfield since 1956, and 
has a rich heritage that involves Christ followers 
who are devoted to seeking the will of God. We 
know it is no accident that we have been placed 
on this corner and we strive to reach out to our 
community with the love of Christ. 

19700 15 Mile Road 
Clinton Twp. MI 48035 

Phone number: 586-791-1190 

Website: connect2bethany.org 

Email: info@connect2bethany.org 

Office hours:  Tues - Fri  10a.m.-2p.m. 

Value Everyone   

   2 Hazel L, Mussie N 
  5  Brenda S  
  7 James M 
  8  Ann C 
  9 Millie D, Linda H 
 10 Jessica D 
 13  Don B 
 14 Jack D 
 15 Linda B 
 17 Julianna W 
 18 Chloe F, Shelby W 
 20 Gracie G 
 22 Maddox S 
 23 Judy D 
 25  Tom M, Monica M, Shelly R 
 27  Savannah B, Cheryl H, Jude S 
 28  Barb S, JJ (Gerald) H, David V 
 29  Abriana G, Harold W, Jane W 
 30 Ben W 

September Birthdays                         
 
   2 Rhys & Becky  
   3  Randy & Carol  
   5 Gregory & Yong  
 12 Chuck & Eva  
 17 Cordell & Joan  
 21 Bob & Beth  
 22 Tom & Linda  
 23   Rick & Elli  
 24 John & Dawn  

COLOR CODE 
Friends of Bethany     Shut-In     No Mailbox 

To ensure those whose names are color-coded 
receive their cards, please use the postal service. 

Men’s Luncheon 
Wednesday, September 10th at 11:30 am 
All men are welcome to enjoy some food and fellowship as we gather together at 
Michael’s Kitchen located at 35481 Groesbeck, Clinton Township. 

Single Senior Luncheon 
Thursday, September 11th at 12:30 pm 
All Single senior men and women are welcome to enjoy a meal together.  We will meet at  
Rivercrest Family Restaurant (37531 Harper Ave, Clinton Township, MI 48036 )  
Sign up at the Welcome Center. 

Clintondale Schools, Opportunity to Serve Our Community 

Dragon Food Pantry (2nd & 4th Wednesday of the month) 3:30-4:30 pm:  

This food pantry is how Bethany gives back in the community since we no longer have 
our own pantry.  Volunteers bag up food, passing it out to each car, and assist with set up 
and clean up at Clintondale Middle School.  We are always looking for help and students 
can get community service hours for their school by helping. 

Please be in prayer as we minister to the community through this avenue.  If you would 
like more information please contact the church office. 


